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YEAR 8 STUDENTS RECEIVE SILVER 
CHARTER AWARD 
It was a delight to host breakfast for a number of Year 8 students on 
Wednesday 1 May, alongside Mr Andrews, Year Manager.  The 
students were invited to a special breakfast to celebrate their 
achievement in gaining their Silver Charter Award.  
  
Over breakfast and hot chocolate, I heard how the students consistently 
demonstrate the College values and what they did to gain their Charter 
Award.  It was a pleasure to recognise these students who ‘go over and 
above’ to demonstrate our College values in everyday life at 
Collingwood and I look forward to them achieving their Gold Charter Award in the near future.  
 
I was overwhelmed to hear about the breadth of clubs, both inside and outside of College, that these students 
belong to from ice skating, Eco Club, sports teams, art clubs and drama groups. A talented group of students! 
Furthermore they were able to give me some constructive feedback about things to improve for our student 
body which I will speak to my senior team about and feed back to them after May half term.  
  
Students who attended the Silver Charter breakfast are: 
 
Max Annan, Bethany Baston-Owen, Lily Bond, Brooklynn Dewhurst, Sophie Digings, Chloe Edwards,  
Edison Gibbs, Theo Gibson, Sally Grove, Elizabeth Hardy, Kyryl Khapko, Emma Salmon, Bhagat Sandhu, 
Thomas Scott, Shireen Shahabi, Ellie Shave and Dechen Sherpa Lama 
 

Miss Watling - Acting Principal 

We are beginning to see more students in first aid suffering with Hay Fever.  
  
Please Note – We do not supply antihistamines in College. 
  
If your child suffers from Hay Fever, can you please ensure that they take their medication before coming to 
College.  We can, however, hold your child’s own medication in College.  Please hand in to Barossa or 
Kingston Reception along with a completed Parental Agreement to Administer Medication form, which can be 
found on Edulink – Noticeboard – Forms. 
  

Many thanks.    Barossa Office 

DOES YOUR CHILD SUFFER FROM HAY FEVER? 
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Monday 6 May: May Day Bank Holiday 
 
Tuesday 7 May: DofE Silver/Gold Expedition Presentations, 6.30pm until 8.00pm,  
 Kingston Theatre 
 
Tuesday 21 May: Open Mic Night, 4.15pm until 5.30pm, Barossa Studio 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY - DON’T MISS OUT! 

ATTENDANCE - LEAVE OF ABSENCE/
HOLIDAY REQUESTS  

Just to remind parents/carers that if they take their children out of school without authority, they will 
be liable to receive a penalty notice.  Currently the amount payable under a penalty notice is £60.00 
per parent/carer per child if paid within 21 days.  Thereafter the amount increases to £120.00 if paid 
between 21 and 28 days.  If the penalty notice remains unpaid after 28 days, the Local Authority will 
consider a prosecution in the Magistrates Court.  Please note that penalty notices are issued per 
parent/carer per child so a family of two parents and two children will receive 4 penalty notices. 

Overdue Books/DVDs 
 

Please can you encourage your son/daughter to return any overdue library books/DVDs as soon as possible 
to avoid possible behaviour points.  If you have any issues. please email: s.blay@collingwood.surrey.sch.uk.  
Many thanks. 
 
New Opening Hours 
 

From Tuesday 7 May the Library Opening Hours will be 8.00am until 4.00pm each day. 
 
Reading Club 
 

The Reading Club will commence at 3.05pm on Thursday 9 May and will continue every Thursday after 
school. 

LIBRARY INFORMATION 
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Exam certificate postage payment is available on ParentPay.  Please ensure payment is made as 
soon as possible to ensure your child receives their exam certificates for the summer 2024 season.  
This is of particular importance for those students in Years 11 and 13 who are leaving the College.   
 
To avoid certificates being lost in transit or left crumpled at the bottom of a school bag, we 
encourage payment to be made for Years 9 and 10 too.   
 
For those that make payment for postage, exam certificates are usually despatched in December 
using Royal Mail’s ‘Signed For’ service.   
 
Certificates will be required by future employers and further education institutes.  If you do not have 
your certificates when you need them in later life, the exam boards can provide a replacement 
statement of results but it is very costly. 
 

Collingwood Exams Team 

EXAM CERTIFICATES 
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MORE ABLE STUDENTS MAKE TASTY TREATS 

Recently, a group of Years 7 and 8 students from the More Able Enrichment Programme learnt how 
to make shortbread biscuits.  The final products made a tasty treat! 

Mrs Adya - Technology Department 

Fully qualified, local electrician; been in the trade for over 30 years.  All electrical work 
undertaken - fuse board upgrades, extra sockets and lights, electrical safety checks, etc.  No 
job too small. 

https://www.weautomate.co.uk/
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https://www.collingwoodcollege.com/_site/data/files/college and community/A8170F3A2E33FD73D03851E7A429E0D6.pdf
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https://www.collingwoodcollege.com/_site/data/files/college and community/4AB2FC324ABA7E1DADA225732B7E7A4C.pdf
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